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HNPAõs Mission 

H  olliday Nature  

Preserve Association 

(HNPA) is a group of  

volunteers dedicated to the 

William P. Holliday Forest & 

Wildlife Preserve in 

Westland, Livonia and  

Canton.  The Preserve  

consists of 500-plus acres of 

forests and wetlands that run 

along tributaries of the Rouge 

River.  

   HNPA seeks to nurture a 

greater appreciation of this 

unique natural resource by 

hosting walks, conducting 

projects with Wayne County 

Parks and promoting the im-

portance of the Preserve in 

improving the quality of life in 

Western Wayne County.   

   Our activities are free and 

open to everyone. Learn 

more at hnpa.org or visit us on 

Facebook.  

Come.  Walk.  

ü Spring Walk  
Saturday, April 16, Noon.  

Early wildflowers and     

migratory birds, plus a Rouge 

Rescue preview.  Meet at Hix 

Park (Hix Road, north of  

Warren Road)  

   Questions?  Contact us at 

Holliday Association@ 

hnpa.org .  

Rouge Rescue  

F riends of the Rouge 

(FOTR) celebrates the 

30th Anniversary of 

Rouge Rescue this year:  30 

years of organizing volun-

teers across the watershed 

to help clean the Rouge Riv-

er, its four main branches 

and tributaries across 48 

communities.  

   This will be the 28th year 

for HNPA to be part of this 

environmental action and 

awareness event.  We will 

partner with City of 

Westland at Hix Park in 

Westland.  This city park 

gives us plenty of safe park-

ing and easy access to the 

targeted work area.  Hix 

Park is on the west side of 

Hix Road, just north of War-

ren Road. 

  We will have volunteers in 

the Tonquish Creek (Hey, it 

is Rouge Rescue!) to remove 

Styrofoam, plastics, bottles, 

Saturday, May 7 . Registration 8:30 a.m.  

Projects from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

Work in Preserve, Tonquish Creek, and Hix Park 

Meet at Hix Park  (Hix Road north of Warren Road) 

See Rouge Rescue , page 3 

Smaller photos taken at  2015 Rouge Rescue. Photo at back shows log 
jam in Hix Park section that will be addressed at 2016 Rouge Rescue. 



A  lmost two years ago 

HNPA supported a 

grant proposal by 

Wayne County Parks to  

improve access to the Ells-

worth area across from Nan-

kin Mills.  Included in the 

proposal was a boardwalk to 

allow better access to the 

Preserve by the naturalists 

and students, keep people 

off of sensitive wetlands, and 

improve barrier -free access.   

   The grant was approved 

and we have been waiting 

for work to begin.  However, 

in February, HNPA was 

made aware of a change to 

the boardwalk location that 

would have meant uprooting 

many old trees and covering 

sensitive wildflower are-

as.  In addition, Parks 

floated a new proposal 

that called for a new 

bridge, a 800 -yard 

crushed rock trail, exten-

sive stairs and another 

boardwalk.   

   A public hearing was 

scheduled and HNPA im-

mediate spread the word 

to get its members and 

others to oppose this pro-

posal that would have dam-

aged the character of the 

Preserve beyond measure.   

   On March 8, the hearing 

was held at Nankin Mills and 

many turned out who felt the 

same way we did.  Those in 

attendance listened politely, 

asked questions and some 

voiced concerns.  HNPA also 

presented a letter in opposi-

tion to the proposal.  After-

ward, we all wondered what 

was really going to happen, 

especially given the pro-

posal was on the agenda for 

the Wayne County Commis-

sionõs Public Services Com-

mittee the very next day.  

   I attended that meeting.  

When it was time for the 

agenda item, a representa-

tive from Wayne County 

Parks spoke first and stated 

that the proposal was being 

"reconsidered and 

changed," with the trail  

improvements deemed most 

harmful to the Preserve be-

ing dropped.  

   In just five minutes, my 

reason for being there was 

almost unnecessary. I say 

òalmost."   

   When it was my turn to 

speak, I thanked Parks for 

listening to the public.  I 

then reminded commission-

ers that HNPA was founded 

28 years ago by local citi-

zens who cared about the 

Preserve and were opposed 

to building a golf course in 

it.  That proposal was 

dropped, but the mission of 

HNPA to protect the Pre-

serve has continued.  While 

the current proposal was not 

as egregious as a golf 

course, I made it clear HNPA 

See Importance , page 3 
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Importance of HNPA  
Commentary by 

Bill Craig, Presi-

dent, HNPA 

HNPA receiving a proclamation from the City of 
Westland for 20 years of service.  .  

HNPA  unveils a Holliday plaque at Cen-
tral City Entrance in 1913 to replace on 
that had been stolen 

Cutting invasives at Rouge Rescue. 


